
Dearest Friends,
September 4, 2018

“Your mercy, O Lord, is in the heavens; 

your faithfulness reaches to the clouds. 

Your righteousness is like the great 

mountains; your judgements are a great 

deep.” 
                                                                                                                           
– Psalm 36:5-6

In recent months we have seen and 
experienced so much of God’s enduring 
faithfulness on a day to day basis, in little 
things and in big things.  The abundant 
love and faithfulness of the Father, Son 
and Holy Spirit overwhelms and greatly 
humbles us because we know we don’t 
deserve anything at all. We are so filled 
with gratefulness for that love, and for His 
grace and mercy extended to us.  What an 
incredible and precious God we serve!!  
Passionate worship of Him overflows our 
hearts. ♥

June Shekinah 
Ministers’ Conference

After having some time to catch up from 

our intensive immersion into the 

Dominican Republic in May, we traveled to 

northern Tennessee to participate in the 

annual conference held by the network 

with whom we have been ordained since 

1992.  We try to be a part of this 

conference whenever our schedule (and 

proximity) permits.  It is always a rich time 

of God speaking to our hearts, and this 

year was no different!  Wow. The Lord 

initiated a process of fresh revelation 

which He has continued throughout the 

summer.  It has taken us another step 

Ministry in New Mexico (USA)

While in NM in August, we ministered 

at the NNMRC’s Sunday Gathering.  

Messages the Lord had given both of 

us for this group were shared.  Dave 

led worship for the first time in quite a 

while also, which was very special for 

him!  We also had some private time 

with the leadership team afterwards.  

It was a very precious time for all of 

us!  Unfortunately, many we had 

hoped to see were out of town.  But 

we also had a wonderful time with 

family celebrating both our nephew’s 

and Dave’s birthdays (and with Dave’s 

parents, ages 92 and 88).  “Nana” and 

“Poppy” especially enjoyed the time 

with their precious daughter, her 

husband and the three grandchildren!.

deeper into His plans and purposes and 

released a greater anointing that we can 

tangibly FEEL, as He continues His slow 

process of making these two ministers a 

flame of fire (Ps 104:4).

Thy Kingdom Come 

available in Nepalese

The translation and printing of Dee’s 
book, Thy Kingdom Come, was 
completed in the nation of Nepal this 
year.  A complimentary copy was sent to 
her by the publisher this summer.   The 
Nepalese publisher’s vision is to supply 
anointed and spiritual books “to pastors, 
leaders, Bible school students, and those 
who want to become mature sons and 
daughters of God.”  He noted it would be 
offered for free to graduating Bible 
college students and to Christian leaders 
in the nation. Only a few books from 
around the world are chosen each year 
to publish, and he chose this one.  Wow.  
Our hearts are greatly blessed to have 
this opportunity to touch the nations in 
yet another way!
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Locally Busy Also

We have both ministered regularly at 

CFTA services throughout the 

summer months.  This past holiday 

weekend, we ministered in a youth 

conference CFTA held at a Christian 

camp a few hours away.  The theme 

was “Forged in the Fire of the Holy 

Spirit.”  Dee spent her 62nd birthday 

with some really sweet young people 

– and could not have thought of a 

better way to spend the day!!      

CFTA is moving steadily into a new 

apostolic/prophetic season, and we 

are blessed and excited that the Lord 

has connected us with them. 

We have also been working this 

summer on transcribing and 

preparing resources for pastors 

internationally.  Much of our teaching 

material is in an audio format, and we 

are endeavoring to also have it in 

written form, which is easier to 

translate into other languages.  We 

already have a young man set up 

here to translate into Spanish. 

Translation into other languages will 

take place in other locations.

Coming This Fall – (Old) 
Mexico!

The Hermosillo/Guaymas (Sonora) 

ministry trip is finally scheduled and 

the tickets purchased.  Yay!  Dates 

are November 30th through December 

10th.  We were there from 2005 to 

2012 … and this is the first opportunity 

to go back in 7 years.  So many of the 

precious young people from all over 

the city, who were like adopted kids to 

us, are now adults and have children 

of their own!  We will be preaching, 

praying prophetically over people and 

places, encouraging the brethren, 

touching base with a number of 

pastors, and also doing some 

counseling. 

FYI:  The state of Sonora is a desert 

state in the NW part of the Mexico 

mainland.  It borders on the Sea of 

Cortez (or Gulf of California) and is 

below Arizona.  We will be in an area 

5-6 hours south of the border. 

We can’t wait to reconnect with the 

precious people of Guaymas!

Tanzania – Spring 2019

The primary tickets for the ministry in 

Tanzania, East Africa, have now been 

purchased! Tickets remain to be 

purchased for the Dar es Salaam to 

Mbeya Town leg, but that’s a domestic 

flight, and we are not able to get those 

until after first of year.  We will be in 

Tanzania for 3 weeks holding 5 

pastors conferences and one youth 

equipping seminar around the Mbeya 

region (over 2.7 million people). 

Lifeline has been asked to supply the 

funds for 100 Kiswahili Bibles to hand 

out to the pastors who do not have a 

Bible (FUNDS ALREADY RECEIVED 

– thank you!!), and to cover most of 

the conference expenses, including 

feeding the pastors and their wives. 

The Mbeya Region Association of 

Pastors is sponsoring these 

conferences, but they have little in the 

way of funds towards these expenses. 

Thank you for any way you can help 

us in blessing these precious men and 

women of God!!
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Our son, Justin, (who is a web designer) and Dave have 

been working together diligently for the last month on a new 

website for Lifeline Ministries!  It is still under construction, 

however.  The current one is 13 years old, and even though 

Dave has updated it a little bit with time, it needed to be re-

vamped completely using more recent technology.  It also 

needed a fresh, new look.  We will let you know when the 

new site is ready!! 

A Distant Thunder Completed 
After 10 Years

The month that our youngest granddaughter was born (Aug 

2008), Dee began working on a young adult suspense novel 

for our grandchildren, whereby they star as the main 

characters in the story.  It was a gift of love, to pass along a 

legacy of sorts to them.  While a work of fiction, and not 

expressly Christian, 

the novel reflects 

Christian values and 

presents them with a 

picture of what a 

wholesome young 

adult life can be like (in 

contrast to many 

books directed towards 

a teen audience 

today).  Further, it 

incorporates some 

elements of family 

history from both sides 

of their family, so it is 

not entirely a work of 

fiction, but also a tribute to family.  Dee worked hard this 

summer to finally finish the book!  With the help of a famous 

artist friend who allowed her to use a digitized version of an 

original painting for the cover, a copy of A Distant Thunder 

was finally presented to each of the girls for their birthdays 

while we were in NM in August.  Owen, being just a baby, 

will receive his own copy at a much later date!

A Final Word 

Thank you all SO MUCH for your love and support, as it is 

shared in different ways!  Besides the ministry in other 

nations, we continue to help indigenous ministries in Kenya, 

Tanzania, Myanmar (Burma), Pakistan, and the Dominican 

Republic with both prayer and finances.  These are all solid, 

proven ministries of integrity, led by those who have 

sacrificed unimaginably to follow Jesus.  We welcome any 

way our friends and supporters might desire to join with us in 

offering prayer or funds on behalf of these precious 

ministries, who are a part of our international family.   

WE also appreciate your prayers SO MUCH as we travel 

into other countries!  At times we are in unsafe situations, 

communication can be a stumbling block, sleeping 

arrangements can be challenging (!!!), and the flights are 

often long, tiring and more painful as we age.  Your prayers 

cover and strengthen us more than you might imagine! 

You are all so dear to our hearts, and we continue to keep 

you in prayer, even as you keep us and Lifeline Ministries in 

your prayers!  We thank the Lord continually for your lives, 

and ask Him to pour out abundantly of His grace and mercy, 

of His life and strength, of His wisdom and direction in your 

lives and families. We stand in the gap for you, asking for a 

deeper understanding of who He is - something beyond 

study, beyond intellect, beyond information – but, rather, an 

understanding of who He is birthed in a supernatural 

revelation of Himself to you.  We pray it will be an 

understanding not defined or limited to who other men say 

that He is (Mt 16:13-17), but one formed by who HE has 

shown you that He is.  May each day bring us all closer to 

Him, as He continues to work in each of us, completing the 

work He has begun in our lives (Phil 1:6).  May we give Him 

every opportunity to do so!!

  

We love you dearly,

New Website
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